
St. Johnôs Annual Meeting 

January 22, 2017 

 
Present:  
Susan Worcester, Joline Frazier, Barbara Campbell, Janet Kluj, Marilyn Wiles, Bonnie Buehler, 

Louise Rhoda, Judy Viner and Fr. Holsapple 

 

The meeting was opened with prayer by Fr. Kevin at 2pm. 

 

Minutes: 

 The minutes from the 2016 annual meeting were read and approved unanimously.  

 

Treasurerôs Report: 

 Joline presented our budget for 2016 and the proposed budget for 2017. See attached. 

Pledges were up from the previous year; plate offerings were also up. Joline talked about some 

changes in her format this year due to changes in the parochial report. She said that we did well 

in 2016. Our expenses were slightly less than projected; pledges were slightly less than 

projected; special offerings were higher than expected. She talked about some of the line items, 

such as office expenses that include postage, copying, cost of the PO box and the signage on the 

main roads. Our grant is down from $7560 last year to $3500 for 2017. The proposed budget was 

accepted unanimously. 

 Joline also reviewed the figures from the parochial report. 

 Fr. Kevin and those attending thanked Joline for her work as treasurer; it involves a lot of 

work and she does an excellent job for us.  

 

Senior Wardenôs Report: 

 Janet presented her report. See attached. Points included are: We need to continue our 

ecumenical relationships and our relationship with St. Augustineôs. We have made some minor 

changes in our financial reporting following an audit by Terry Reimer. We much enjoy Fr. 

Kevinôs sermons, Bible study and his relationship with us. We are extremely blessed!  

Janet also reviewed the facts from this yearôs parochial report.  

The report was accepted as read. 

Fr. Kevin mentioned that Janet takes her responsibilities as senior warden very seriously. 

 

Junior Wardenôs Report: 

 Paul is away at this time and will continue in this position with reseverations. He has 

other commitments that take a great deal of his time. Janet asked him to let us know that other 

church members can do to assist him. Janet will speak with Paul monthly to see what assistance 

we can provide him. Janet shared his written report. A copy is attached. 

 The new back door should be installed as soon as the snow is gone this spring. We will 

move ahead with a light in the area of the baptismal font when Dick DeWitt is available (he has 

been tied up with family concerns much of the fall). We will need to work on the handicapped 

ramp this year. Joline suggested that we might want to ask to take those funds from the 

maintenance grant.  

 Paulôs report was accepted as read. We are most thankful for his willingness to continue 

as our Junior Warden. 

 

 

 



Vicarôs Report: 

 Fr. Kevin said that after completing a full year ï nearly two years now ï he is enjoying 

working with the congregation of St. Johnôs. He commented that he has found that we REALLY 

listen when he preaches to us! He can feel our commitment to church; he appreciates our good 

humor! At the end of two years, the Diocese will conduct a review. March 30
th
 at 2pm Michael 

Ambler will be here to meet with the congregation, including the Bishopôs Committee, for this 

Mutual Ministry review. It is an opportunity for us to ask ourselves where we are going and if 

this is really where we want to be going.  

 Fr. Kevin still needs to schedule his three weekôs vacation and will let us know as soon as 

he and Bobbi have decided on dates. 

 

Election of Officers: 

Senior Warden ï Janet Kluj 

Junior Warden ï Paul Bradeen  

Treasurer ï Joline Frazier 

Clerk ï Susan Worcester 

 

Joline and Barbara were reelected to the Bishopôs Committee for a three year period. 

Terms expire in 2018 for Louise Rhoda, Marilyn Wiles, and Janet Kluj 

Terms expire in 2019 for Paul Bradeen and Susan Worcester 

Members/officers were unanimously elected. 

 

 

Delegates to the Diocesan Convention: 

The convention will be in Bangor at the Cross Center this year. This will be a one day event. 

Bonnie and Janet have offered to attend. Judy Viner will be an alternate. 

 

Lenten services: 

Ash Wednesday ï March 1 at 2pm 

Good Friday ï April 14 at noon 

 

ECW Report: 

Marilyn presented the treasurerôs report for ECW. See attached. Marilyn reported that we have a 

good supply of knives on hand. We gave Valentine and Easter gifts, pumpkins and candy bags in 

autumn, Christmas cards and candy canes, and poinsettias as outreach projects this year. Some of 

those gifts were given to the residents of Quarry Pines, some to the residents at Pleasant 

Meadows and some to our shut-ins. 

 Fr. Kevin thanked the group for its support of the Discretionary Fund. 

 

Old Business: 

Barbara mentioned that our heat pump has a problem! We were notified this weekend that it was 

making lots of noise. Bonnie came to church to shut it off. Last year Dick DeWitt serviced the 

unit for us. We need to find out if it is still under warranty; Barbara will check with Daveôs 

World. If the unit is not still under warranty with Daveôs World, she will contact Dick to see if 

he can look at it. 

 

We talked some time ago about our loose offerings on ñfifth Sundaysò going to  charity. It was 

decided that we will send that offering to the area food cupboard. This year there will four ñfifth 

Sundays.ò 



 

New Business: 

 One item of business to be decided today is that of continuing with the Bible stories in place of 

the first reading each Sunday. All seem to enjoy the stories so Fr. Kevin will continue with them. 

 

Vacation Bible school was mentioned. Is this something we want to do? After some discussion, 

it was decided that this group is not interested in moving forward with this project at this time as 

we have no personal or church connection with any children in the community who might attend.  

 

The success of our weekly Bible study was mentioned; we currently average 12 people attending 

each week. Some are Episcopalian, some Methodist, some Baptist and some Catholic! This is 

something that those attending wish to see continue and grow. 

 

Fr. Kevin reminded us that churches grow because someone IN the church invites new people to 

come to church WITH them! This is something that we need to focus on. We need to remember 

that our church is open to all. 

 

Judy Viner was thanked for taking care of our church flowers this year.  

 

The officers and Fr. Kevin signed the parochial report.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:05. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Susan Worcester, clerk 

 

 







 
 



 


